
APPROVED MINUTES 

Bolton Hill Community Association 
Board Meeting minutes 
March 5, 2024 
 

Officers Class of 2024 Class of 2025 

X 
Amy Sheridan 
(President) 

E Chevel Bess  X Gary Bianco 

X 
Steve Howard 
(1st VP) 

    

X 
Yulia Suslova 
 (2nd VP) 

X Kevin Cross   

X Chris Kingsley (Treasurer) X Andrew Dupuy  X Maurice Corbett  
E Linda Stirling (Secretary) E Barbara Francis X Margaret De Arcangelis  

 X Stuart Galonoy  
    

 X Doug Morency (MICA) X Ben Meiselman  
 X Florencia Gutierrez  X Elizabeth Peters  
 E JR Kellogg  X Lee Tawney  
 X Thecla Meyer X Marci Yankelov  
 X Jason Perrotti   

 
 X Marcus Pratt   

 
 X Jim Prost   

 
 A Stephen Ruckman   

 
 X Lisa Savage Phillips   

 
 A Bobbi Schilling   

 
 A Bill Schmitz   

 
 A David Scott   

 
 X Sarah Scott   

 
 X John Timson   

X= present; E=excused; A=absent 
 
The meeting was conducted online on Zoom.  President Amy Sheridan called it to order at 7:37 

p.m. and asked for announcements. 

The new BPD Western District Commander, Maj. Natalie Preston, introduced herself and spoke 

briefly. 

A representative from Midtown spoke about its program to clean up alleys in the area. 

Board member Andrew Dupuy was congratulated on the arrival of a baby in his family. 

Bill Hamilton, substituting for Secretary Linda Stirling, called the roll and announced the 

presence of a quorum.  Minutes from the December and January meetings were approved. 



APPROVED MINUTES 

Ben Frederick from Renew Baltimore explained a proposed referendum item to slash city taxes 

in the expectation that it would encourage businesses and families to move to Baltimore. 

Amy Sheridan called for recommendations for new board members and noted that Margaret De 

Arcangelis is chairing the nominating committee and will present a slate of nominees in April. 

Safety Committee Chair James Prost said he collected 25 names of members who attended the 

BHCA open house in February and signed on to be part of a safety working group to explore 

several steps to curb crime in the neighborhood and to revitalize the weekly citizen patrols. 

There being no further business, the chair adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m. 
 
Bill Hamilton 
 
 


